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             COST / (SAVINGS) 

FUND FY 2011/12 FY 2012/13 

General Fund $0 $0 

 

SUMMARY:  House Bill 1453 amends the Judicial Code concerning records of permanent value.  

It would  take effect immediately. 

 

 

ANALYSIS:  This legislation provides for the reproduction of records of permanent value if the 

original record  is being destroyed  after reproduction.  The reproduction format must be human 

readable, or, if the format is not human readable, the governing authority, in consultation with 

the county records committee, must create and  apply standards, policies and  procedures for the 

management of permanent records in that format. 

 

The possible means of reproduction, including photographic, electronic, analog, and  d igital, are 

enumerated  in the bill.  In addition, documents previously recorded , copied  or recopied  may 

also be reproduced by any of these means. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  Enactment of this legislation will have no adverse impact on 

Commonwealth funds. 

 

 

PREPARED BY: Jeff Miller  

 House Appropriations Committee (R) 

 

DATE: January 25, 2012 

 

Estimates are calculated using the best information available.  Actual costs and revenue impact incurred 

may vary from estimates.  

 


